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Dear Sir or Madam,  
 

NOTIFICATION OF ESSENTIAL SAFETY MAINTENANCE WORKS  
Priory roundabout to M1 junction 25 – Eastbound and Westbound 

 
As you may be aware we are currently carrying out essential safety maintenance 
works to several sections along the A52 between the M1 Junction 25 and the A1 at 
Barrowby.   
 
During our scheme of work, we are resurfacing several sections of the carriageway, 
refreshing road markings, installing high friction surfacing, replacing traffic detection 
loops, and renewing bridge joints.  
 
In order to keep disturbances to a minimum, we are completing this work in phases.  
 
How will the work affect traffic in your area? 
 
To maintain a safe environment for our workforce and motorists, we will need to use a 
full night-time carriageway closure between the Priory roundabout and the M1 junction 
25. 
 
This closure will be in place as follows; 
 

• Westbound 16th February until the 22nd February 2022 

• Eastbound 23rd February until the 4th March 2022 
 
 All closures will between the hours of 8pm and 6am, Monday to Friday. 
 
Please note that all our planned works are subject to change due to weather conditions 
or unforeseen circumstances. 
 
How will this affect access to your property? 
 
To ensure access to properties directly on the A52 between our closure extents are still 
available, we will put in place a traffic management team that can escort residents 
through our works. 
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Please be aware that for us to escort vehicles, there may be a slight delay to your 
journey while you wait for our site team to be available and escort you safely through 
our working zones. Please do not proceed through the road closure without a member 
of our site team.   
 
If the access to your property does not front the A52, we will not be able to escort you 
through our closure and politely ask that you use the fully signed diversion route that will 
be in place. 
 
All carriageways will be open as usual outside of our working hours.  
 
Contact Us 
 
If you would like further information about this scheme or to request diversion route 
drawings, please contact our Public Liaison Officer: 
 
• Email: EMcomms@amey.co.uk  
 
Alternatively, you can contact our Highways England Customer Contact Centre as 
follows: 
 
• Email: info@highwaysengland.co.uk  
• Telephone: 0300 123 5000 
 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and will do our very best to complete the 
work as quickly as possible, keeping disturbances and noise to a minimum. 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Matt Carruthers 
Project Manager 
National Highways 
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